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PoUution Control ~~Tc~lMembers

TheMembersof theIllinois Pollution ControlBoard Juan Figueroa
do TheClerk oftheIllinois Pollution ControlBoard Brend: Rodgers
JamesR. ThompsonCenter Thomas K. Saridor
100W. RandolphStreet John Walters
Suite 11-500 City Manager
Chicago,Illinois 60601 p~,~~-David M. Do~ian

Re: R04-11 ,/

AinerenElgin SiteSpecificNoiseRulemaking

DearBoardMembers:

Ameren Generating Company (Ameren) has been a corporate resident of our City since the
constructionoftheAmerenElgin EnergyCenterin 2001. TheEnergyCenteris a significantregional
facility andgeneratorofpower. We providedincentivesto Amerento developthe facility in ourCity
andenteredinto aDevelopmentAgreementin Decemberof2001 reflectingthoseincentives. We were
therefore very pleasedwhen Ameren decided to locate its Energy Center in Elgin, and worked
diligently with Ameren to develop the industrial park where the Centeris located. We find that
ArnerenandtheEnergyCenterhavebeenvaluableto the successoftheindustrialparkandto the City
ofElgin.

Since the Centerbeganoperation, the City hasnot receivedany complaintsabout its operation,
including anycomplaintsaboutnoisefrom the Center. To our knowledge,Amerenhasnot exceeded
the currently applicable noise emission limitations and has been a good neighbor to its fellow
industrial, commercialand residentialneighbors in Elgin. Amerenhas complied with our own
ordinances,includingordinancesrelatingto noise.

We havereviewedthe Petition filed by Amerenwith the Board seekingsite specific noiseemission
limitations for the Center for residential and commercial receiving properties. Based on the
informationtherein,andourexperiencewith theCenter,wesupportAmeren’srequestfor sitespecific
noise emission limitations. Past practice has demonstratedthat Ameren has complied with the
existing,applicablenoiselimitations, includingourown, andin its PetitionArnerenhasdemonstrated
that thesitespecificnoise limitations it seeksfrom theBoardwill not be detrimentalto the healthand
safetyof its neighborsin the future. We believegrantingthe requestednoiselimitations will allow
Amerento continueoperatingthe Elgin EnergyCenterin an environmentallyresponsiblemanner.

The City valuesAmeren as a corporateresident,and supportsAmeren’s efforts to keepthe Center
operatingin the City of Elgin. In sum, we urge the Board to adoptthe noiseemissionlimitations
requestedby Amerenfor its Elgin EnergyCenter.

Sincerely,

DavidM. Dorgan
City Manager
City of Elgin
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February12, 2004

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS

DorothyGunn
Clerk of theIllinois Pollution ControlBoard
JamesR. ThompsonCenter
100 W. RandolphStreet
Suite 11-500
Chicago,Illinois 60601

Re: R04-11
AmerenElgin SiteSpecificNoiseRulemaking

DearMs. Gunn:

Enclosedfor Filing with the Pollution Control Board in this matteras a public commentis a
letter from the City of Elgin in supportof the abovenamedrulemaking. The City of Elgin
forwardedthe original to mefor filing with theBoard;pleaseenterit into thisrecord.

To my knowledge,this letterhasnot beenfiled with the Board directly by the City of Elgin.
However,if this letterhasalreadybeenfiled by the City of Elgin, pleasedisregardthis request
andlet meknowthat it is alreadypartoftherecord.

Should you haveany questionsor concernsabout this filing, pleasecontactme at the phone
numberlisted above. Thankyou in advancefor yourhelp.

Sincerely,

“/L~2~Lc~
Marili McFawn

MM/js
Enclosure

cc: William A. Cogley,CorporationCounsel
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